
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 12                                                                                                                4th May 2023 

Dear Families and Friends,  

I am excited to share some exciting celebrations with our learning community. As part of DET reporting 
students in Years 4-6 undertake an Attitudes to School Survey each year. It is reassuring to be able to share 
that even after two years of Remote Learning and through a global pandemic, students at Mount Pleasant 
Primary School have ranked their “Life Satisfaction” as 23% better than similar/network schools and 16% 
better than students across the state of Victoria. This shows our students have a high level of social and 
emotional wellbeing. I believe that the high levels of support given to our students in a broad range of 
wellbeing programs and the high levels of engagement with had with our families during some very 
challenging times have both contributed to this exceptional outcome. Thank you and congratulations to our 
students, teachers, education support staff and families that are doing such a terrific job of supporting our 
children!  
 
If you are interested in the Wellbeing supports that we provide you can see my update in the last weeks 
Newsletter. School Newsletters can be found here on our school website: 
https://mtpleasps.vic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/  
 
We will continue to share more MPPS celebrations over the coming weeks! 
 
Book Fair  

On Thursday the 4th of May, we have our whole school make-a-wish day for book fair. The next day, Friday 5th 

of May students will have the chance to attend the book fair with their class. 

Mother’s Day Stall  

There will be a Mother’s Day Stall held on May 11th. Students will have the opportunity to bring money to buy a 

gift. All gifts are $5. 

Winter Weather 
During term 2 children wear a winter uniform. Please ensure your child has a clean school uniform each day, 
appropriate shoes and jacket for play outside – living in Ballarat we know that there’s no such thing as bad 
weather, only inappropriate clothes. We aim to get the children outside as often as possible for a run and fresh 
air! A jacket is a must during these terms.  
 
Attendance: 
The Department of Education has a strong focus on student attendance as we have returned back to school, 
the school is required to ensure all children are attending school each day unless there is a valid reason for 
absence.  
We value consistent attendance and being at school on time. Being late impacts children’s sense of belonging 
and interrupts classroom routines. From time to time we understand that your child may be late or miss a day 
of school due to an appointment or illness. Please notify the Admin Office if your child is absent.  
 
Interoception Activities 
You may have heard your child talking about Mindfulness at school, this year we have replaced our 
Mindfulness time with Interoception Activities. Last term our staff did professional learning with Beth Sutton 
– DET Psychologist on Interoception Activities.  

Upcoming Dates 
 
Make A Wish Book Fair             Thursday 4th May 
Book Fair (9-3.30pm) – Parents from 2.30pm – 3.30pm                   Friday 5th May 
Mother’s Day Stall              Thursday 11th May 
School Photos         Tuesday 23rd May 
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Interoception is the sense of our internal state. It includes thirst, hunger, pain, fatigue, and temperature, as well 
as emotional states. 
With regular implementation Interoception Activities support individuals to self-regulate their emotions, 
exhibit less off-task behaviours and engage in more kind and considerate behaviours. With higher levels of 
engagement in learning and lower levels of difficult situations in classrooms and preschools, it is evident that 
interoception can contribute to both the wellbeing of individualIf you would like more information of these types 
of activities that you can do at home with your child/ren or yourself please let your child’s classroom teacher 
know. 
  
  
Warm regards, 
  
Kate Robinson 
Principal 
Mount Pleasant Primary School 

 

Issue 3 of Book Club order forms went home today and are due back 
on Thursday 11th May. Orders can be placed and paid for online via 
the LOOP or by completing the form on the catalogue and return to 

the school with cash. 
 

 

Friday 11th May  

 

$5 gift packs will be available to purchase.  

Students will visit the Mother’s Day stall during the day with their teacher. Please bring money on the day if you 

wish to participate.  



Grade 3 News 
This week the students in Grade 3 have been learning about 

multiplication in Numeracy. We have been exploring different 

strategies such as drawing arrays, skip counting and using hands 

on materials to represent groups. We will continue practising the 

different strategies to find the most efficient way to work out the 

answer. Over the next few weeks, we will begin to explore 

division and the relationship between the two operations. Here 

are some pictures of us working hard! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 



Basketball Ballarat Term 2 Community Programs 

Basketball Ballarat provide children with a fun and safe basketball experience that will serve as an introduction 

to a lifetime involvement in the game. A wide variety of introduction to basketball programs are ran by 

Basketball Ballarat, allowing children to start learning basketball as young as 2 years old. 

Basketball Ballarat’s introduction to basketball programs: 

• Aussie Hoops – perfect for children aged 4 – 7 years  

• Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 8 – 11 years  

• All Abilities Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 5 – 18 years whom are living with a disability  

• Mini Miners – perfect for kindergarten aged children, 2 – 4 years 

• Next Level – suited for domestic players 2011-2013 born  
 

Registrations are now open for all community hoops programs, with the programs starting the week beginning 

May 1st. 

For more information and to register: Community – Ballarat Basketball 

For further details please contact Ethan Fiegert via email development@ballaratbasketball.com 
or call reception on (03) 5338 1220. 
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https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/community-programs/
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STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

Please remember to check your child’s hair 

weekly. Checking hair on a regular basis helps 

us keep this issue under control. Thank you for 

your support. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

             

 Extend After School Care 

3.15 pm– 6.00pm 

Call 1300 366 437 for enquiries 

 

PARKING, TRAFFIC AND SCHOOL CROSSING INSPECTIONS 
 
The City of Ballarat traffic unit staff will be actively enforcing all parking and traffic regulations around 
schools and inspections will be undertaken randomly throughout the year.    
All parents and visitors are reminded to please observe all parking, traffic and school crossing rules. 
 
Student and community safety should be our priority.  

 
                                                                                                                                                        

http://www.extend.com.au/


 
 
  
 


